
ODSTOCK PARISH COUNCIL

An Ordinary meeting of Odstock Parish Council was held on 11 December 2017 in the Nunton Recreation Field Pavilion.

Present:Sally Nelson (Chairman), Nigel Start (Vice-Chairman), Thomas Newman, Richard Parsons (Clerk), Wiltshire Cllr
Richard Clewer and no members of the public.
Apologies:Rod Poynting, Stephen Stapley, Colin Berry and Gavin Simmonite.

57/17 Open Public Forum:None.

58/17 Councillor Co-option:Thomas A W Newman of 20 Shepherds Close, Odstock, was co-opted to the office of Odstock
Parish Councillor following the notice of the vacancy beingpublished in the October edition of News and Notes.

59/17 Declaration of Interest:None.

60/17 Minutesof the Ordinary OPC meeting held on 11 September were approved and signed by the Chairman.

61/17 Community Initiatives:
a) Radnor Hall Committee: Whilst theHall is fairly busywith regularevents,thereis apressingneedfor someyounger

volunteers to join the hall committee. The Radnor Hall provides a valuable service within the parish community.
b) Odstock K6 Kiosk: It wasagreedto commissiontheinstallationof shelvingandtheneedfor acarpenterwill be

publicised in News & Notes. OPC will cover the cost of installing the shelving.
c) Neighbourhood Plan:Membersof theoriginal SteeringCommitteehaveagreedto holdameetingin theNewYearto

assess the new Planning Guidance on the merits of producing aNeighbourhood Plan for Odstock Parish.
d) Communications: TheChairmanwill prepareareportaboutOPCbusinessfor publicationin NewsandNotes.
e) Website: Dedicatedhostingwill betheobjectiveof OPC’s applicationto theGovernment’s TransparencyFund.

62/17 Nunton Recreation Field:
a) Pavilion: Wiltshire Councilhasrequestedacknowledgementof theCommunityAreagrantreceivedby OPCtowards

the cost of the replacement windows and doors. A review will be prepared for the ‘Our Community Matters’ website.
Cllr Poynting has applied preservative to the exterior of the Pavilion and it was agreed to cover the cost of materials.

b) Mole Hills: Eliminatingthemolescausingsignificantdisruptionin bothplayingfields will requireprofessionalhelp.
c) Play Area: Thedeterioratingwoodenuprightsarebeingregularlyinspectedandarecurrentlyconsideredto besafe.

63/17 Transport, Roads and Footpaths:
a) Wiltshire Council Highways: TheClerk mettheParishStewardwhoconfirmedthetaskswhichhadbeencompleted.
b) Community Area Transport Group: TherearecurrentlynonewprojectsaffectingOdstockParish.
c) Community Speedwatch:Cllr Startbelievesthis projectis havingthedesiredeffectof slowingspeedingdrivers.
d) Timber Bus Shelters:Cllr Poyntinghasagreedto reporton their conditionandrecommendamaintenanceschedule.

64/17 Planning:Planning applications17/11336/FULand17/11393/FULwill be considered by members reviewing the
online documentation and responses will be agreed by email prior to submission to Wiltshire Council Planning Department.

65/17 Reports and Correspondence:
a) Wiltshire Council: ThenextAreaBoardmeetingis atAlderburyVillage Hall onThursday1stFebruary.

66/17 Finance:
a) Internal Audit: Thecurrentinternalauditorhasagreedto his appointmentfor asixthconsecutiveyear.
b) OPC's Community Grants: It wasresolvedto awarda£600grantto ONB PCCfor ChurchyardandJubileeGardens

grass cutting and a £250 contribution towards the cost of theannual Radnor Hall lease.
c) Precept Resolution for 2018-19:£12,060will equalthecurrentlevel of £48.50pfor aBandD CouncilTax property.
d) Payments:Thefollowing wereapproved:

Bawden Contracting Services Ltd – Grass Cutting 602 £407.15p
Nunton Farm – Annual Rent 603 £400.00p
Nunton Farm – Hedge Cutting 603 £134.40p
R Parsons – Clerk's salary and expenses, on account 604 £724.00p
K Bradford – Pavilion Maintenance 605 £28.34p
Bawden Contracting Services Ltd – Grass Cutting 606 £407.15p
Odstock with N&B PCC – Grass Cutting Grant 607 £600.00p
Radnor Hall – Contribution towards Annual Lease 608 £250.00p
HAC Joynt – Ground Maintenance 609 £285.00p
Southern Electric – Nunton Field Electricity DD £18.71p

67/17 Any Other Business (for information only):None.

68/17 The next Ordinary OPC meeting is scheduledfor Thursday, 15 February 2018.

The meeting closed at 8:53pm


